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I have been prayerfully reflecting upon this past year and
looking ahead to what God is holding in His heart for me in
this new year. His faithfulness emerges so clearly out of the
difficult places of the past season of my life. Psalm 86:11
begins, “Teach me your way, Lord, that I may rely on your
faithfulness…” The way of Christ was to rely fully upon His
Father for all things…nothing He did or said was apart from
His Father.  I’ve done plenty of things apart from God over
the past few months, relying on my own ideas, strengths and
wits rather than yielding myself fully and completely to the
purposes of God so that He can show Himself faithful in the
midst of all of my everyday circumstances. Fortunately for
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me…and I imagine for all of us, God is not only faithful, but
also forgiving! “If you, Lord, kept a record of sins, Lord,
who could stand? But with you there is forgiveness, so that we
can, with reverence, serve you” (Psalm 130:3-4).

Our Father is faithful and forgiving. His faithfulness can be
fully relied upon as we seek to learn His ways, as Jesus did.
In the midst of difficulty, struggle, pain, loss, grief, joy,
victory, transition or celebration – God is present. As I
mentioned, there have been multiple times this past year when
my record of wrongs – things done or left undone – needed to
be submitted to God so that I could once again serve Him with
reverence. How grateful I am that God is faithful to forgive
me when I confess things that must grieve His heart. Renewed
determination to be more like Christ this year has gripped me
anew. I am focused on walking more carefully in the steps of
Jesus day by day, keeping my eyes fixed upon the Faithful One.

Here is my prayer as I head into this New Year with a new
resolve to be the person He has called me to be, the servant
He desires me to be, and the child He loves no matter how many
times I mess up: Teach me Your way, Lord, so that I may
continually rely on Your faithfulness from moment to moment.
Help me to keep short accounts with You whenever I fail to
extend the love of Jesus to others, or when I find myself in
weak moments that cause my heart to turn away from complete
obedience to Your word and Your ways. Give me the strength to
press into Your heart for lost people and nations, and to cry
out to You for spiritual awakening, beginning in my own heart!
Thank You, Father, for Your faithful, loving-kindness towards
me so that I may serve You with reverence. May I be more
faithful in this New Year to be Jesus to those I encounter, so
that nothing I do or say strays from Your kingdom purposes. I
ask this in the Name above ALL Names! Amen!
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